
Dear Friends 

Today we celebrate the fact that God 
has always been present with, and 
loved, our First Peoples in Australia, a 
love that God extends to all First 
Peoples across the world. I was 
working in Italy last year when I was 
appointed auxiliary bishop in 
Brisbane. When I was asked about any 
preferences I had for the ordination 
liturgy, I knew that I wanted truly 
‘Australian’ symbols and rituals, but I 
was relatively powerless to put 
anything significant in place as I was 
so far away. I wanted a Pectoral Cross 
and Vestments decorated in an 
Aboriginal design. I knew I wanted to 
be ‘smoked’ as a symbol of cleansing 
at the beginning of my Episcopal 
Ministry. I was deeply touched and 
strengthened by the results, which 
included the Vestment design being 
transferred also to the Mitre, two 
Pectoral Crosses with Sacred Land 
from Lake Mungo in their centre, and 
a Smoking Ceremony inside the 
Cathedral that included me and all the 
bishops who entered behind me. I 
believe God was very happy with 
that! What amazed me was that so 
many people were willing to act on  

 

my behalf to profile the symbols and 
rituals of First Nations people in the 
ordination ceremony. There was an 
enormous amount of good will and 
creativity that was made immediately. 

NAIDOC has a theme this year of ‘Get 
up, Stand up, Show up’. Labourers for 
the harvest of the Lord do exactly that 
– they labour or work for the Lord, 
and that can take the form of getting 
up and being active. There is much we 
can do as Christian people to address 
issues that affect our First Nations 
sisters and brothers. I have my story 
of asking others for help to profile 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
culture – the world’s oldest 
continuing culture - during my 
Episcopal Ordination. What is your 
story? When were you active with 
issues that affect First Nations people? 
And if you don’t have a story yet of 
being a labourer in that vineyard, then 
get up, stand up and show up to 
places where issues of First 
Australians are being addressed. 
People are just waiting to be asked. 
The harvest is plentiful but the 
labourers are few.  

Bishop Tim Norton SVD 

FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
YEAR C—10 JULY 2022 

 

The community of the Cathedral of St Stephen acknowledges the 
traditional custodians of the land on which our parish stands. 

 

The Cathedral Parish has zero tolerance for all forms of abuse and is committed to safeguarding everyone involved 
in its activities, ministries and services.  The safety and wellbeing of children and adults-at-risk is paramount. 

 

Readings for today:  Deuteronomy 30:10-14 ;  Colossians 1:15-20;  Luke 10:25-37 
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St Vincent de Paul—Winter Appeal 
Domestic violence is not an easy conversation to have, but it 

might just be the most important 
conversation we can have right now.  
In any home, any street, any suburb - 
d o m e s t i c  v i o l e n c e  d o e s  n o t 

discriminate on race, age, marital status, class or gender.  
https://donate.vinnies.org.au/appeals-qld/domestic-violence-and-homelessness 

The Long Good-bye 
After five years studying in Brisbane and 
obtaining his Doctorate in Resource 
Management and celebrating Mass in the 
Cathedral Parish, Fr Thomas Ismoyo will 
return to Indonesia at the beginning of 
August, after his Graduation. 

The farewell for Fr Thomas for those who attend the 
Cathedral, will be held on Sunday 31 July, following the 

10:00am Mass.  If you wish to donate to a thank you gift to Fr 
Thomas, envelopes are available at the doors of the Cathedral.  
You may give your donation directly to Fr Thomas, place it in 
the collection plate, or bring it to the Cathedral office. 

Sacramental Program—Confirmation 
The preparation for Confirmation will begin with parent/
carer sessions late in August. The celebration will be in the 
Cathedral on Wednesday, October 12th, in the evening. 
Baptised Catholic children in Year 3 or older are invited to 
prepare for Confirmation. To receive an enrolment form 
please email cathedral@bne.catholic.net.au.  If you have 
enquires please phone Sr Kari on (07) 3324 3006. 

Support for the Cathedral Parish 
Your continued support for the Cathedral Parish is 
appreciated.  Donations may be made via the 
collection, “Tap & Go” or to donate on-line, scan the QR 
Code.  If you regularly donate via direct debit, please check 
the expiry date on your card, and update records as needed. 

Today is Sea Sunday, when the church prays for all those 
who live and work at sea. Without them, we would not have 
most of the items we rely on for daily living. Even during a 
pandemic, seafarers continue to bring into our ports products 
that sustain our population and economy.   
The Appeal is for Stella Maris, Apostleship of the Sea, the 
official maritime welfare agency of the Catholic Church. It 
supports seafarers both practically and spiritually. To assist 
this ministry, please send your donations to:  
https://stellamarisaustralia.org/sea-sunday-appeal/ 

 Email Scams 
Email scams are prolific at the moment and a number of 
Archdiocesan clergy are currently the victims of being 
spammed by these emails.  They basically read: 

Subject:  Peace Be Unto You 
Date:  Mon, 4 Jul 2022 03:11:07 +0800 
From:  <parishp393@gmail.com> 
To:   someone@bigpond.com 
Hi, how are you doing? 

Are you available?  I need a favour from you. email me as  soon as you 
get this message.  God bless you. 

Please be aware that the clergy of the Archdiocese would 
never seek to contact you in this way.  Also they would never 
ask you that you provide them with cash or store cards to get 
them out of a bind. 
If you receive one of these emails, please ignore them and do 
not email back. 

Visiting Choir – 10am Mass 
The Cathedral is delighted to welcome the choir from St 
Brigid’s RC Church, Red Hill. Directed by Roland Bartkowiak, 
the choir sings regularly for their Parish Masses. We are 
thrilled they are able to visit the Cathedral and lead the music 
at our 10am Mass this weekend.  
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